
Selectmen’s Meeting 

November 28, 2016 

4:00 pm 
 

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the meeting room of Town Hall. Members 

present were: Margaret E. Serpa, Chairman; Arthur Smadbeck and Michael J. Donaroma. Also 

present was Town Administrator Pamela Dolby. 

 

At 4:00pm Ms. Serpa opened the meeting and the first item on the agenda which was a request 

from the Tin Hangar Restaurant. Present was Owner Brion McGroarty and Atty. Sean Murphy.  

 

Mr. Murphy stated that the Tin Hangar was still waiting for their Annual Beer and Wine Liquor 

License to be approved by the ABCC. They would like to extend their Seasonal All Alcohol 

License to cover the gap by only serving beer and wine through December 31
st
.  

 

The Board saw this as a reasonable request. Mr. Smadbeck moved to approve to extend only Beer 

and Wine through December 31
st
. Mr. Donaroma seconded. Unanimous.  

 

Ms. Serpa then moved on to the next item on the agenda which was a problem at the Edgartown 

School. Present were Highway Superintendent Stuart Fuller, School Superintendent Matt 

D’Andrea, Principal John Stevens and School Committee Members: Kelley McCracken, Susan 

Mercier and Megan Anderson.  

 

Mr. D’Andrea stated that the sidewalk on Robinson Rd. from the school to the bike path is too 

narrow and doesn’t reach the bike path. It’s unsafe and the school is requesting that it be fixed.  

 

Ms. Serpa replied that she knew of the issue and asked Mr. Fuller what the plan is.  

 

Mr. Fuller stated that it is on the five year plan and is scheduled for next year. He started working 

on a plan over a year ago. There is a pole in the way that needs to be moved. He can add an 

extension now that would connect the current sidewalk end to the bike path. The overall 

refurbishment is scheduled for next year. He also wants to do it at a time that won’t disturb traffic 

to the school. Should be done spring of ’18.  

 

Ms. Mercier reminded the Board of their upcoming joint meeting on the budget.  

 

The Board thanked the School for coming in.  

 

Ms. Serpa then moved on to the next item which was the Annual Review for Stuart Fuller. She 

started by stating that Mr. Fuller has a lot on his plate. He was always busy.  Mr. Donaroma spoke 

of his department taking over the future maintenance of the cemetery. Mr. Smadbeck agreed with 

the other Board Members. He always responds to issues in a timely manner. He moved to give 

Mr. Fuller a favorable review. Mr. Donaroma seconded. Unanimous.  

 

The Board then approved the following items: 

 

Two Travel Vouchers for the Police Department.  

 

A One Day Liquor License for the Edgartown National Bank for Christmas in Edgartown.  

 

The Fire Department Training at 2 Muskoday Ln. on December 4
th
. Crocker Dr. will be closed 

much of the day.  

 

For the Charlotte Inn to close for annual cleaning and maintenance from January 1
st
 to February 

10
th
.  

 

The Teddy Bear Trot Race on December 11
th
 at 10am.   

 

At 4:19 PM Mr. Smadbeck moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Donaroma seconded. Unanimous.  

 

  Respectfully submitted, 

Approved:           

  Kristy Rose  

__________ ________________      Assistant  

Margaret E. Serpa, Chairman 

           

___________________________ 

Arthur Smadbeck 

 

__________________________ 

Michael J. Donaroma 

Board of Selectmen 


